
New Constables in Marlborough 

For more than a year, the Town has been looking at how best to police the Town of Marlborough.  We 
are pleased to announce that Christopher Lundberg and Victor Otero have accepted our offer to 
become Marlborough’s new Constables!   

Officer Christopher Lundberg is a former member of both the Middletown and Canton Police 
Departments, with a total of nine years police experience.  Chris has a bachelor’s degree in History and 
Political Science from Union College, and a master’s of science degree in Finance from Suffolk University. 
Christopher brings to Marlborough a mix of both small town and larger city policing. 

Officer Victor Otero is a 20 year veteran of the Hartford Police Department, where he reached the rank 
of Detective.  Victor’s last assignment with Hartford Police was as an investigator responsible for case 
investigations involving Child Abuse, Human Trafficking, Missing Persons and Sexual Assaults.  Victor is 
the recipient of the Hartford Police Department’s Chief’s Medal of Valor, Distinguished Service Award, 
The Hartford Police Department Police Cross, The Hartford Police Department Merit Award, The 
Hartford Police Department Exemplary Service Award, The Hartford Police Department Unit Citation and 
Courage of Connecticut Law Enforcement Oscar. Victor is also a Police Officer Standards and Training 
Instructor for the State of Connecticut in five different instructional areas. 

Officers Lundberg and Otero will be working part time under the supervision of Officer Jay Kehoe and 
the CT State Police to provide additional coverage to the Town.  A public reception will be held at Town 
Hall on Tuesday, October 16th from 6:00 to 7:00pm, and we cordially invite all interested residents to 
stop by to welcome them to Marlborough! 
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